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OPEN SPACES / ENVIRONMENT MEETING
23.10.08    6.00 pm – 7.30 pm

St Paul’s Peel
Attended:

	Vincent Nash                          
	Neighbourhood Manager (chair)

	vincent.nash@salford.gov.uk
	975 7408

	Chris Tucker                           
	Community Development Worker


	chris.tucker@salford.gov.uk
	975 7414

	Foyzul Gani
	Health Improvement Officer
	foyzul.gani@salford-pct.nhs.uk
	212 5396

	Jay Brennan
	PCT
	jay.brennan@salford-pct.nhs.uk
	975 7415

	Annie Surtees
	SCC
	Annie.Surtees@salford.gov.uk
	607 1758

	Carol Rosewarne
	Groundwork
	Carol.Rosewarne@groundwork.org.uk
	220 1000

	Cllr Alice Smyth
	Cllr Little Hulton
	Councillor.Smyth@salford.gov.uk
	799 3077

	Tom Jones
	Environmental Education Officer
	thomas.jones@salford.gov.uk
	925 1026

	Phil Hagerty
	Blackleach CP
	phil.h34@TalkTalk.net
	799 6009

	Sue Barry
	Admin, One Stop Shop (Minutes)


	susan.barry@salford.gov.uk
	975 7413


Apologies:

	Cllr Leslie Turner        
	Cllr Walkden South 
	Councillor.Turner@salford.gov.uk
	799 3433

	Melanie Seacombe
	Environmental Services
	melanie seacombe@salford.gov.uk
	925 1165

	Aled Owen
	Walkden High
	aowen@dial.pipex.com
	07860 348288

	Hannah Raikes
	Environmental Services
	hannah.raikes@salford.gov.uk
	920 8412

	John Kelly
	GMP
	Jonathan.Kelly@gmp.police.uk
	856 2583

	Alistair Fisher
	Salford Community Leisure
	alistair.fisher@salford.gov.uk
	793 2267

	Kathleen Jackson
	Resident
	
	281 8194

	Joe Palframan
	Ranger, Blackleach CP
	joe.palframan @salford.gov.uk
	607 1758


1. Welcome and Introductions
VN welcomed everyone and initiated introductions.

2. Apologies
Apologies given are noted above.

3. Previous Minutes and Matters Arising not covered by the agenda

(p2) Section 106 Officer
VN stated that the Section 106 Officer has received a copy of the minutes and been invited to attend a future meeting. 

(p2)  Coalfield Regeneration

CT has liaised with Coalfield Regeneration and there is more money available for Little Hulton ward.  Chief Executives contacted CT and he supplied them with a list of the largest and most important groups.  These groups will be invited to a presentation meeting.

4. Update on Devolved Highways Programme  

VN reported that the last meeting was very productive with lots of new minor schemes progressed.  Cllr smyth raised the junction at cleggs lane and the recent road traffic accident. VN has spoken to re: the junction and repair work is to be done in the next 10 – 14 days, this will again be discussed at Highways devolved.

5.  Parks Updates:

· Peel Park   + 9.   Peel Park Building - Users
The pavilion has been completed; it just needs furniture.  AS related that she is currently working on this.  AS will carry out an audit of what is there and ascertain requirements.  Joe Palfeyman has sourced some furniture.   VN indicated that there is excess furniture from the One Stop Shop office move if AS is interested.  AS informed the group that Environmental Services own the building and she will be co-ordinating building users together with Joe P once he returns from sick leave.  They will need to establish a diary of who is using the building and when.  

Currently there are carpet tiles on the floor temporarily; the carpet cannot be laid until January.  CT mentioned that he has a key to the pavilion at the One Stop Shop.  There is a press release due to be in the Advertiser today stating that the building is open and requesting people contact CT if they wish to use the it.   JB has a list of people who are interested in using it.
Action:

· AS to send member of staff to look at available furniture. CT, JB and AS to liase to ensure best use of the building is maintained.
AS notified the meeting that the bowling green at Peel Park is nearly finished.   They are unable to install the drainage until the ground dries up a little.  The path at the bottom of the park is progressing well and should be finished in a couple of weeks.  Access points to the park are going to be changed.  

The possibility of legacy work from the Lowry walkabout was discussed.  CT reported that the successful Kenyon Festival which took place in September was a spin off from Lowry events.  Residents have indicated that they want an annual festival, which will be moved round to different areas. 

Action

·  CT To explore possibilities for next year.

· Parr Fold Park 
AS informed the group that someone would shortly remove the old air raid shelter.  She is meeting with young people next week re: improvements to the park and also additional funding.
VN informed the group that Councillor Pennington had undertaken the locking of the gates; he has a good rapport with the young people and has worked with the ranger.  He considers there are no issues with the children and wishes to hand this back to the appropriate person as there are no problems.

Action

· AS to follow this up.
· St Mary’s Park 
CT stated that there had been problems with older youths playing 5-a-side football and the ball going onto the bowling green due to the low fence.   When the bowlers complained, they were given verbal abuse by the young people.   CT has contacted Bernard Noone who agreed to look into this, but CT had not received a response as yet.
Action
· CT to forward email to AS;
· AS to follow up.

· Blackleach CP
PH indicated that there were problems with locking the gate; when he comes to lock up there are cars still there and he cannot lock them in.  Usually the gate is locked Sunday evening, but not on other days.  There are still problems on Friday and Saturday nights with drinkers leaving broken glass.  Richard has reported that he had to spend over half an hour sweeping up broken glass. 

The Witches Walk was taking place on 31.10.08 from 6 – 7 pm.  Pumpkin carving was scheduled for Thursday 30.10.08 from 10 am – 12 noon and 2 – 4 pm.  Both pumpkins and tools will be provided.  The grass square was not being used for parking.  Residents will be given passes to put on their own cars.  Permission has been granted by Total Fitness to use part of their car park. 
PH mentioned that health walks were ongoing and coach trips taking place, with usually about 2 dozen people participating.   They have just had a DVD produced with 2/3 of the contents history and the remainder about today.  This was circulated.   PH reported that they brought in a professional artist to guide children from the local schools and brownies in the creation of 4 extremely good wall hangings.  These are now hanging up in the centre.
VN stated that regarding the gathering of young people, GH has promised outreach work and Johnathan Kelly PCSOs in the area.  PH referred to problems occurring previously in school holidays during the afternoons; police attended but at the wrong times.  VN pointed out that there were Sports Development and Outreach activities taking place. If there are problems with ASB VN and JK would be happy to attend.   
Action

· To show DVD at Community Committee;
· JB to speak to Richard re: bringing children to pumpkin carving;
· AS to arrange leaflets for Witches Walk.

6.  GGM artwork on the loopline project – Carol Rosewarne

CR notified the meeting that a fence on the ramp going down Cleggs Lane was being sanded and painted.   Action Factory put on a presentation and they have contracted them to do the work.  2 workshops have taken place at Dukesgate and Bridgewater Youth Group.   Work has been carried out with clay on past, present and future and the designs will be incorporated into metal work on the gate.  PH gave a heritage talk to the children.  AS and PH pointed out that there were deer in the woodland which could be seen in the morning and evenings.

Action

· CR to produce some articles;

· VN to assist with publicity;

· Event to be arranged on completion.

7. Oakwood Park LEAP - CT
CT indicated that all consultation with residents regarding installation of the LEAP (locally equipped area for play) has been carried out.  Planning permission has been granted and funding is available.  They are just awaiting a date for installation.  
8. Nomination of vice chair
Cllr Smyth suggested nominating a member of the community.
10.  In Bloom update 
CT reported that this year’s allocation is £5,430, half the amount of last year’s.   They are planning to have more visual impact this year rather than many individual installations.  This will be discussed at the Political Executive meeting.   Also they are hoping to request match funding from Community Committee, to give a total of £10,860, and request funding for upkeep (4,500 per year).   It is proposed to install 50 barrier baskets to on the main road to give the area a lift.  They would concentrate on the 2 main junctions, Cleggs Lane and Walkden.   If any funding was left they would put them further down also.  This would be phase 1 of a 3 year project.  They also want to spend another £1,000 on Walkden Station. 

11.  Any Other Business 

FG revealed that £10,000 Communities for Health money is available for environmental matters.   The maximum for each application is £1,000.  One bid has been received, which FG circulated.  This was for Cleggs Lane Allotment Project, a spin off from the Men’s group held at Cleggs Lane Methodist Church, a social group attended by men with problems, e.g. alcohol.  JB stated that members of the Friday group had developed this over the last few weeks.  They obtained land from the church which they work on during Thursdays.  The Friday group is constituted and the Thursday one is going to be.  CT added that he has attended this group and people have shown a marked improvement in their health.
Action

· The group agreed to fund this project.

Format of meeting

VN considers that this meeting needs refreshing.   Last time there were more apologies than attendees.  VN suggested it should be an Environmental rather than Open Spaces meeting.  Issues such as day, attendance list, time and format require consideration.  Advertising in the newsletter was proposed.  PH indicated that on occasions he felt left out when professionals were discussing matters that he did not understand.  VN felt jargon should therefore be removed.  Cllr S considers we need community members from LH to attend this meeting.  JB recommended working with community members to encourage them if they felt left out, e.g. using a card system whereby they held a coloured card up if they did not understand.  
Action
· Group to think about meeting format and bring back ideas to next meeting;

· AS to book in the next meeting at the new pavilion;

· CT & JB to try to involve more community members;

· Community members to be invited to meeting after next, once new name and format decided.
12. Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 4.12.08   6.00 – 7.30 pm   

Venue: Peel Park pavilion
�








PAGE  
1

